Minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting
November 26, 2024

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chair; Chris Garcia; Bryant Scott
In Attendance: Ralph Scannelli and Gerry Waldron; Dan Howard

The meeting was called to order at 5:30PM. Payroll and the payment of bills were approved and
signed. The minutes of the November 12" meeting were reviewed and approved. An abatement
request was approved. The Board reviewed and approved the annual extension letter for the
general assessing contract. Three current use warrants were reviewed and signed. Miscellaneous
correspondence was read.

The Board discussed a request for speed limit and “Share the Road” signs to be installed on
Province Road West. The resident noted the increase in vehicular traffic as well as runners and
bicyclists on this stretch of the road. The Board agreed that speed signs be ordered and posted.

The Police Department and Fire Department submitted their standard operating procedure manuals
for the Selectmen to review.

Ralph Scannelli met with the Board to discuss an ongoing matter with a neighbor. Mr. Scannelli
provided pictures of a shipping container that was placed recently adjacent to his property. He
feels the structure is an eyesore and should not be allowed to stay in its current location. After
hearing Mr. Scannelli’s case and consulting with the Building Inspector, the Board agreed that the
neighbor has done everything correctly in attaining all the necessary building permits and meeting
the setbacks. The Board asked that the Building Inspector visit the site.

At this time a motion was made by Lynn Sweet and seconded by Bryant Scott to enter into a non-public
session pursuant to RSA 91-A:3 Il (c). Roll call was taken as follows:

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Chris Garcia — Aye, Bryant Scott
The Board entered non-public session at 6:43PM.
A motion was made by Lynn Sweet to leave non-public session and seconded by Chris Garcia to return to
public session. Roll call was taken as follows:

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Chris Garcia — Aye, Bryant Scott
Public session reconvened at 6:52PM.
No votes were taken or decisions were made during the non-public session.
A motion was made by Bryant Scott and seconded by Lynn Sweet to seal the minutes of the non-public
session. Roll call was taken as follows:

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Chris Garcia — Aye, Bryant Scott

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made, seconded and voted on to adjourn. The
meeting adjourned at 6:55PM.



